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Monthly Meeting Summary 

November 19, 2003

Present:  Andrew Ross, Co-Chair; Janet Kagan, Co-Chair; Colleen Black-Semelka; Betsy Bullen; Jeff Cohen; Ginny Franks; Ellen Fussell; Jimmie Haynes; Bibb Latané; Susan Leeb; Jean Parish; Erica Rothman; Jonathan Walker; Anita Wolfenden; Kate Billings, Program Coordinator;  Laura Casey, Chapel Hill resident

Absent:  Vernelle Jones, Kirsten Wright, Lyde Zavaleta

I. 
Call to Order 

Kagan called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.  

II. 
Announcements

Kagan welcomed the group and introduced Laura Casey, a visitor at the meeting, who is an elementary school art teacher and a Chapel Hill resident.  

Billings announced that the Commission has received three applications to join the CHPAC.  Kagan mentioned that it might be a good time for the Commission to rethink how we nominate Commission members noting that the Clerk’s Office put together an analysis several months earlier that looked at how each Commission chooses its members noting that several Commissions require some sort of interview process.  Billings offered to email the Clerk’s office findings to the CHPAC in an effort to reevaluate our systems.  It was decided that we would wait to review the applications.  In the meantime, it was decided that Billings would call all applicants for a quick phone interview and report to the group at the Commission’s December meeting.  

Billings reported on a seminar sponsored by the North Carolina Arts Council in Greensboro titled “How to be a Public Arts Administrator” that Kagan, Ross and Billings attended.  
Billings gave an update on Carolina North, mentioning that a memo had been submitted to the Planning Department from the CHPAC based on comments from Commission members.

Cohen reported that he attended one of the Durham cluster meetings concerning public art in each of the new light rail stations that is being organized by the Triangle Transit Authority.  He reported that they did not talk about the look of each station but instead talked about the look of the whole line. 

Billings mentioned that the Clerk’s office is updating their files and needs an Ethics Guideline form signed by each Commission member and that each Commission member needs to take an Oath of Office with the Clerk’s Office.  The question was raised as to whether someone from the Clerk’s Office could attend the meeting and give the Oath to the entire Commission at once.  Billings said that she would inquire about this and get back to the group.

III. 
Treasurer’s Report

Cash on hand as of 10/31/03 is $58,956.57.  Kagan announced that she was in the process of doing a mid-year budget review, and that so far, everything was right on track.  

IV.
Status of Five Year Plan

Ross and Kagan thanked everybody for their advice and guidance at the October Commission meeting concerning the Five Year Plan and the Commission’s possible status change noting that the comments were all taken very seriously.  Ross announced that several Commission members met with various Town Council members and that the response was incredibly favorable.  The Council members that were present at this meeting said that they wanted to make it a Council objective to make Chapel Hill a destination for the arts.

Billings distributed a working document to the group that explained the history of the questions surrounding the CHPAC’s current status, a list of the other organizations that had been contacted nationally, a brief comparative study with five other organizations across the country, and a very rough draft of a Five Year Plan.

Kagan reported that Council will most likely be discussing the issue of the CHPAC status at their January retreat.

V.
Committee Reports

Percent for Art

Cohen reported that David Wilson’s contract with the Town for the Percent for Art project at the Hargraves Center was being finalized and that Wilson had started meeting with members of the community.  
Cohen reported that Sally Erickson’s contract with the Town for the Percent for Art project at the IFC Community Shelter is also in the process of being finalized.  Cohen mentioned that the IFC renovations are supposed to be completed by fall 2004 and that Sally would plan to install her work shortly thereafter.

Kagan reported that earlier that day the Public Art Review Committee for the Town Operations Center met at the Library to discuss this project.  Kagan noted that the meeting was successful and that we had wonderful representation from the Transit and Public Works departments, in addition to each of the other prescribed areas for which we require representation. Kagan announced that at this meeting we came up with important themes and identified possible areas on the site that could have public art incorporated into it.  The two main themes were 1) addressing issues of sustainability and environmental sensitivity and 2) addressing the important roles that these two departments play for every resident, visitor and business of Chapel Hill.  The project will have two public art components, one for Transit and one for Public Works.  The next step is to draft a call to artists based on the feedback from this group.  
Cohen then reported that the Public Art Review Committee for the Homestead Park - Aquatics Center will be meeting on December 2 at noon in the Public Library.  He also announced that we are working on coming up with a time and date for the Southern Community Park PARC.  He reported that we just found out from the Town Attorney’s office that we are indeed able to use Streetscape money for the bus shelter project.  Cohen reported that we are currently pulling people together for the Post Office PARC.  He also reported that we are currently talking to the Parks and Recreation Department about the timeline for the repairs that are being made to the tennis and basketball courts.  

Exhibitions

Wolfenden reported that the jurying for the 2004 Exhibition series was complete and that the calendar was currently being finalized for the 2005 Exhibition Series.  

SculptureVisions
Ross reported that almost all of the sculptures have come down from the 2003 SculptureVisions program and that the last few would be down in the next two weeks. 

Billings reported that, at the request of several citizens, Betty Branch agreed to extend the loan of Once Upon a Time, the bronze sculpture outside of the Chapel Hill Public Library. 

Community Project
Rothman reported that the Arts ‘Round Town Committee decided that a festival was not feasible for this year.  She reported that the committee wanted to come up with another event that would draw in the whole Town and, therefore decided to organize a community-wide exhibition of self portraits, noting that this would go out as a Call to the Community, not just a Call to Artists.  Rothman explained that she saw a similar self-portrait exhibition in London that was incredibly moving.  She mentioned that we would get the word out to the community and hang the works in public places throughout Town.

Arts in Education

Bullen reported that the residency program at Culbreth Middle School to produce the Transit cards was complete and that cards were on the buses.  She announced that we were waiting to get back the evaluation forms from the artist in residence and the art teacher.  Bullen also announced that for next year’s bus card project we are thinking about the possibility of working with poetry.  She also mentioned that it might be nice to work with a different age group, just to diversify.
Communications

Cohen reported that the Communications committee decided to hold off on discussions about the logo, as it didn’t make sense to spend a whole lot of time on this, in light of the questions surrounding the CHPAC status.  Cohen did note, however, that the committee would continue brainstorming possibilities for a new website.  
Kagan mentioned that she was going to start organizing the first CHPAC newsletter.

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 pm. 



Respectfully submitted by, 

Kate Billings, CHPAC Program Coordinator

